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Minutes of the HUMAN RELATIONS COMMISSION held on Saturday, September 8, 2012
8:00 A.M. at Tempe History Museum, Board Room, 809 E. Southern Avenue Tempe, Arizona.
(MEMBERS) Present:
(MEMBERS) Absent:


Florence Boyle
Hannah Auckland

Don Calender
Isabel Hochhaus

Belinda Chiu
Josephine Vega


Kathy Dietz
Armando Espinoza

Peter Hodgson

 
Frank Morales
Jay Scherotter
Thaddeus Swiecki         
Dr. Patricia Young  

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                   

Diversity Staff Present:
Guests Present:

Rosa Inchausti, Diversity Administrator

Dee Hodson, Diversity Office Assistant

Meeting convened at 8:10 A.M.
Commissioner Espinoza called the meeting to order and invited members of the public to address the Commission.  
Agenda Item 1 – Public Appearances

None
Agenda Item 2 - Consideration of Minutes:  HRC – August 14, 2012 Minutes (Motion Required)
August 14, 2012, HRC Commission Minutes

Motion made by Commissioner Boyle to ACCEPT minutes.

Second by Commissioner Scherotter.

Minutes APPROVED.
Agenda Item 3 - AZ Accord Update – Armando Espinoza 
Commissioner Espinoza updated the Commission on his recent meeting with Mayor Mitchell to discuss the Arizona Accord.  Commissioner Espinoza reported Mayor Mitchell agrees with the mission of the Arizona Accord but has some concern regarding its language.  One trigger word might be “immigration” which can be viewed as containing a cultural reference rather than applicable to everyone coming from another country.  “Humanitarian” was offered as a more neutral term versus “immigration”.  Commissioner Dietz said the Human Relations Commission’s Arizona Accord should not remove the word “immigration”.  
Commission Scherotter asked what the Human Relations Commission’s intention is regarding the Arizona Accord.  Commissioner Espinoza replied the document’s intention is to provide counsel and advice to city officials regarding an emerging community issue.

Commissioner Dietz read the mission statement from the 2006-2007 Human Relations Commission Strategic Plan, “To promote mutual understanding and respect among the many groups of people who live, work and visit our city. To eliminate conditions which enable prejudice and discrimination to exist, and to create an environment whereby people from different backgrounds feel welcome and at home in our community.”  Commissioner Espinoza acknowledged the Arizona Accord is in line with this mission statement.  
Commissioner Dietz inquired about the plans of the City of Phoenix regarding the Arizona Accord.  Rosa said the Mayor’s office is looking into neighboring city’s Arizona Accord plans via city leaders.  Rosa reported on a previous City resolution described to her by City of Tempe Attorney, Andrew Ching, which would be similar in nature.  A recommendation was made for the Human Relations Commission to follow up with Mayor Mitchell to further discuss the Arizona Accord.  

Commissioner Young inquired if a definition of immigration was needed or possibly to specify what the commission means by immigration.  Rosa offered the dictionary definition, “arrival of settlers in new country – the act of entering a new country to settle permanently”.  
Commissioner Calender suggested changing the Arizona Accord title’s “immigration” to “humanitarian” or “human relations” but keeping the five guiding principles unchanged.  Commissioner Espinoza offered the term “civil discourse” in lieu of “immigration”.  Commissioner Swiecki reiterated his difficulty with the Federal Solutions of the first guiding principle.  The Supreme Court is currently looking into the federal immigration policy.  Commissioners agreed with the recommendation to meet with Mayor Mitchell to receive additional information from him.  Commissioner Hodgson said Commissions often deal with hot topics that include buzz words and that he doesn’t want the document’s message diluted.  Commissioner Scherotter and Dietz agreed that immigration is a specific issue and they are not interested in watering down the document by omitting the word “immigration”.
Motion:  Commissioner Calender moved to change the Arizona Accord title to “A Humanitarian Declaration of Five Principles to Guide Arizona’s Civil Discourse” keeping the body of the document intact.  
Second:  Commissioner Hodgson

Approved:  Nine to one
Rosa confirmed Mayor Mitchell’s approval is required to place the Arizona Accord on the City Council Agenda if that is the direction they would like to pursue.

Commissioner Espinoza reported that Commission rules regarding the use of subcommittees have changed recently.  Rosa explained that Commissions are allowed two sub-committees with Council approval.  To create a subcommittee a motion in written form is required explaining the mission of the subcommittee.  Subcommittees must sunset in one year or until the focus has been completed.  Commissioner Espinoza suggested the researching of emerging issues as a good subcommittee focus.  
Agenda Item 4 - Strategic Planning Session – Armando Espinoza 

Commissioner Espinoza presented the May 2006 Strategic Plan document for updating.
Discussions began with reviewing the 2006 mission statement.  Commissioner Scherotter suggested omitting the word “different” and replacing it with “all”.  Commissioner Dietz offered “diverse” as an alternative to “different”.  The consensus was the mission statement was very strong and all encompassing.  The mission statement will be kept intact except for the change “whereby people from diverse backgrounds feel welcome”.

The Commissioners moved on to updating the core values.  The bullet points were each reviewed separately.  The following highlighted changes were agreed upon:
· To show appreciation and value of diversity.

· To promote fairness, openness, equity, and respect.
· To support inclusiveness and full participation.
· To be vigilant of the environment and climate for diversity

· To take a proactive and responsive approach to the needs of our community through a collaborative process.
Guiding Principles were reviewed next.  Commissioners agreed the guiding principles were redundant to core values and not needed.  The decision was made to move the term “guiding principles” to follow Core Values for a new title to that section.  Under Core Values & Guiding Principles will be:  The commission upholds the following core values and principles in its deliberations and actions, which will guide our commission initiatives and best practices.
The decision was to change the Overall Philosophy/Approach of Human Relations Commission to:
Human Relations Commission Approach

As a Human Relations Commission we focus and act on the current and pressing needs of our community that reflect our mission.

The original five subcommittees were addressed individually keeping in mind Commissions are currently limited to two subcommittees. 

1. Task Force on Commission Orientation – Commissioners decided this subcommittee was not needed as Diversity Office staff takes responsibility for new commissioner orientations.
2. Subcommittee for Development of Emerging Issues – Commissioners chose to ask for council approval to retain this sub-committee.

3. Subcommittee for Community Network and Outreach – Commissioners agreed Community Networking and Outreach is a continual focus of the Human Relations Commission and not needed as a sub-committee.  
4. Subcommittee on Strategic Oversight – Commissioners would like to continue the current programming and special events but said the core points of this subcommittee should be incorporated into the Development of Emerging Issues subcommittee.   It was agreed to eliminate this subcommittee.  
5. Subcommittee on Diversity Supplier – Commissioners agreed to eliminate this subcommittee but to continue receiving yearly Diversity Supplier updates from Rosa and Michael Greene.
In summary, only one subcommittee remains, the Subcommittee for Development of Emerging Issues.  Commissioner Hodgson inquired about having two subcommittees that focus on different aspects of current issues.  Commissioners agreed combining work to one subcommittee will eliminate possible duplicity of efforts.  Commissioner Dietz confirmed the Subcommittee for Development of Emerging Issues would report their progress at the monthly Human Relations Commission meetings.  Commissioner Calender said that having only one defined subcommittee left the Commissioners the flexibility of creating an additional subcommittee with Council approval should the need arise in the future.  Commissioners agreed to the final recommendation to eliminate all subcommittees in the May 2006 Strategic Plan except for the Subcommittee for Development of Emerging Issues.  

Motion:  Commissioner Calender moved to accept the updated 2012 Strategic document as amended.
Second:  Commissioner Chiu

Approved:  Unanimously

Commissioner Scherotter acknowledged the amended document is more of a charter with the intention to be strategic versus a strategic plan.  Commissioners wondered if the word “strategic” was necessary.  Commissioner Espinoza referenced a handout entitled 2011/12 Tempe City Council Strategic Priorities.   The Council created three Council Committees to address eleven predetermined priorities.  Commissioners agreed the Human Relations Commission’s 2012 amended document directly aligns with several of       the priorities including Neighborhood Enhancement (2), Education as a Priority (10), and Regional Leverage (9).  Priority 11, Leverage Technology, was suggested as an additional area to investigate.  Commissioner Chiu confirmed social media was being used to advertise and communicate with Teen Diversity Dialogue participants. Commissioners recognize the importance and effectiveness of social media and would like to add a social media discussion to the next Human Relations Commission agenda.  Rosa offered to work with Nikki Ripley, Tempe’s Community and Media Relations Manager, to discover ways to better communicate the work of the Human Relations Commission.  Commissioner Boyle said it is important for the community to know how crucial the work is of the Human Relations Commission.  Commissioner Hodgson asked about the current visibility of the Human Relations Commission.  Commissioners are invited to many city and community events such as the recent morning welcome for the Arizona Equality Walkers held at City Hall.  Commissioners discussed the possibility of having a Human Relations table staffed by Commissioners and Human Relations Commission information.     
SAVE THE DATE!

Diversity Dialogue – Begins Tuesday, September 18, 2012 – Ending October 23, 2012

Who’s Your Neighbor, “Veterans Then and Now” – Wednesday, September 19, 2012 at Noon in Tempe City Council Chambers

Regional HRC Meeting Hosted by Gilbert – Wednesday, September 19, 2012, at the Southeast Regional Library Assembly Room, 775 N Greenfield Road, Gilbert, 85234.  Dinner served at 5:30pm with the meeting beginning at 6pm.

Tardeada - Sunday October 14, 2012


MLK Brunch – Monday, January 21, 2013 

Next HRC Meeting – October 9, 2012 
Motion made by Commissioner Dietz to adjourn the meeting.

Second by Commissioner Calender

Meeting adjourned at 11:00 A.M.
Prepared by: Dee Hodson
Reviewed by: Rosa Inchausti
__________________________________

Rosa Inchausti, Diversity Administrator

